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Dedicated to Improving the Breed
http://www.scvbc.org

Check out the newsletter online
http://scvbe.tripod.com

OFFICERS
President .......................... Bret Lindback
Ist VP (Trial) ...... ... .. ... ... .. .. Steve Ralph
2nd VP (HT, Show) ................... Millie Frame
3rd VP (Member) . .................. Duane Rickaby
Secretary . .......... ... .. Marsha Kummer
Treasurer .. ........... i Fran Marier
Director . ......... .. Gerard Haines
Director .......... ... ... .. ...... Charlie Aspenson

Director ........ ... ... Brian Lange

AUGUST MEETING

August 2, 2005, 7 p.m. at Bret’s. Directions to the
Lindback’s: Take I-35 to Wyoming Exit. Go west to the
Frontage Road (Kettle River Blvd) and turn South. Go four
blocks to 261st. and turn right. The Lindback's house is the
Ist one on the left. Address is 5025 261 St.

UPCOMING EVENTS

July 9 & 23 Train with a Pro, Four Brooks
August 2 General Meeting
(7 p.m. at Bret’s 651-462-4832)
August 6 Train with a Pro, Four Brooks

August 14-15, Armstrong Game Fair
August 19-21,
August 26-27

September 3-4

Armstrong Game Fair
National Shoot to Retrieve, Jordan

MBC Field Trial, contact Diane
Hedstrom 763 755-1784

SCVBC Field Trial, contact Steve
Ralph at 651-464-5177

Sept. 10-11

—— NATIONAL SHOOT TO RETRIEVE ——

If you missed the spring trial but would still like to try it
out this year, the fall trial is August 26 & 27. Contact Brian
Weir (952-492-2586) or NSTR Chairman Mike Ryan
(952-492-6030) for more information.

MEMBERSHIP

If your club membership is due or has expired, please
contact Fran Marier at 763-506-0488, fjmarier@cs.com
or send a check to Fran at 13165 Marigold St. NW, Coon
Rapids MN 55448. Membership cost are as follows: Full
$30, Associate $15, additional family member of a full
member $5.00.

NEWSLETTER

If you have anything that you would like to share in the
newsletter (photos/news/etc.), contact Nosh Munar at
763-536-9912, nosh_munar@hotmail.com, or send mail
to 4257 Abbott Ave. No., Robbinsdale, MN 55422.

If you have email access and would like to help the club
save money by receiving this newsletter via email, send me
a message via email to the address above. Much appreciated.



SUMMER TRAINING

Our first summer training session, led by training pro-
fessional Chad Hines of Willow Creek Kennels, has come
and gone with a great turn out despite the heat. Two more
sessions are planned for July 23rd and August 6th if you
were unable to make the first one. The fields next to the
parking lot is cut with many edges off tall grass for dog
work. I am sure by the second session much of the area
south of Hunter Road will be cut also.

With most of this year’s students being puppies and first
time dog owners, the subject was heel, whoa, and the start
of steady training. Chad spent some time doing demonstra-
tions with members dogs before hitting the field for bird
work. Pictured (right) is Chad teaching Bailey, owned by
Denise Koslowski, heel and whoa. (Below) Mark
Dinsmore stands with his dog on the steady box while
Chad works with a quail on a tether.

Look forward to seeing more members for the next two
sessions and be sure to bring something orange to wear if
you want to watch retrieving work with live fire.

Map and directions to Four Brooks available on the
web at ... http://www.mfftc.com/ ... click on information.

— Brian Lange, Training coordinator (763-434-0713)

HUNT TEST UPDATE

The SCVBC hunt test held in June 18 & 19 at Kelly
Farm had full entries both days, turning away some disap-
pointed people with their late entries. Think early entry if
you are considering the hunt test. You have until entry
closing to cancel and your checks are returned.

This year we had 11Brittanys entered. Those belonging
to club members; Brandon with three, Droel with one,
Nibbe with 2.

Thanks to Ed Hanson for taking over as secretary. He
did a fine job. Thanks especially to Gail Satak for trying to
be three marshals at the same time. We were really short of
help. Also thanks to Brian Lane, Curt Brandon, Mark and
Diana Brennhofer, Bob Fischer and Denise Koslowski.
And of course to our gunners and judges “We couldn’t
have done it without you.”

— Millie Frame, Hunt Test Chair

GOOD JOB

Best of winners,
4 point major,
Dogwood Hollow's
Au Miner dot, at
the Space Coast
Kennel Club in
Orlando, FL,
Saturday, June
25th. Call Name,
Dottie; Owned by
Michael & Cathy
Pinkosky; Handled
by Cheryl Mika

FOR SALE

Pigeons for sale $5, great for dog training. Contact
Brian Lange at 763-434-0713.

Brittany puppies, born on March 23rd. 2 male and 1
female. Both parents are OFA'd hips (sire-good, dam-fair),
both have their elbows OFA'd normal, both parents are
CERF'd clear. Contact Greg Massoglia at 715-893-2256 or
e-mail at coachmazz@cheqnet.net

NEW Tritronics Sport 65 BPR Trainer & Beeper combo
plus quick release holster for $300.00. Contact Steve Ralph
651-464-5177.

W&O female Brittany started for hunting. Has good
show potential. 20 months old. Call Millie Frame at
651-433-4612.

O&W Brittany puppies born July 3. Pictured above is
the proud mother. Contact Brian Weir at 952-492-2586



